
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR 
LEADERSHIP TEAM 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER26th  January  2024

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been another successful week at school. Please make sure to check out our Facebook page and 

rest of the newsletter for further information about the events of the week.  

 

Yr6 SATs information for parents 

Yesterday evening we welcomed year 6 parents to the school for a SATs preparation workshop. Thank 

you to the year 6 teachers for putting on the workshop and for all the parents and y6 pupils who 

attended. If you missed the workshop, you will still be able to access it as the teachers have uploaded 

the presentation to the y6 google classroom page.  

East Tilbury Primary School and Kinetika – Collaboration work for   

On Wednesday, Volunteers from Kinetika visited each year 4 class to deliver a creative workshop 

linked to this year’s T100 festival theme – ‘Go Wild’. T100 is a ‘walking, talking and making’ festival 

that takes place each summer in the Thurrock area. As a school we have been involved in this project 

for the last 10 years!  

The team spoke about past work with the school and future projects on the horizon, including the 

festival coming up in June and a ‘Young Ambassadors’ project spanning the next three years.  

As an activity, the team worked with groups of 

children to explore the impact of natural 

materials as dyes on different fabric types. 

Children were excited by this activity, and it led 

into them considering if they wanted to be 

involved in a leadership capacity with the T100 

festival.  

 

Young Voices – O2 Choir performance 

Next week, we are very excited to be taking our Junior 

choir to the O2 in London, to take part in the largest 

children’s choir performance in the world! The choir, 

alongside Mr Rumble, have been working incredibly hard 

over the last term to prepare for this exciting performance and we wish them a great time and 

experience on Monday.  

 

We wish you and your family a relaxing weekend, 

The Leadership Team  



Curriculum 
Enrichment Day 

On Friday 9th February we will be 

having one of our termly 

Curriculum Enrichment Days where 

the pupils get the opportunity to 

focus on one area of the curriculum 

for the day. 

World Book Day 

Our Reading Ambassadors 
will be discussing World 
Book Day with Miss Percival 
next week. More details to 
follow











We have a very 
limited stock of 
uniform due to our 
uniform store being in 
the RAAC area of the 
school. If you are in 
need of uniform 
please visit the 180 
project at the 
Community Church 
in Chadwell St Mary.  

Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.



Please be reminded that pupils 
should not be wearing jewellery to 
school. Children with pierced ears 
may wear stud earrings but hoops 

are not permitted.
Thank you for your support

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and 
would gladly accept donations of:
•Dolls buggies & prams
•Dolly's
•Buckets & Spades
•Scooters
•Dressing up clothes

Please label all children's school 
uniform. This helps us return lost 
property to the correct child and 
prevents parents from having to 

replace missing uniform as often. 
This is particularly important as the 

weather is cold and 
children are wearing jumpers/cardi

gans to school.

If you are collecting Year 1 or 2 
pupils from the school 

playground, please go back out of 
the blue gate you came onto the 
playground through rather than 
waiting on the inside of the Key 

Stage 2 silver gate.

Thank you

We need some additional 
Lego for our pupils to play 

with. If you have any at 
home, that you no longer 

need, donations will 
gratefully be accepted via 

the school office.
Thank you

Please ensure your child has a 
PE kit in school at all times. If 
you need support providing 

this, please contact Mrs Jarvis 
or Mrs Allen via the school 

office.



Monday 29th January 2024 Select pupils to perform at 02 Young Voices 
concert

Friday 9th February 2024 Curriculum Enrichment Day

Tuesday 13th February 2024 Pancake Day – dessert lunch option 

Friday 16th February 2024 Non-Uniform day 

19th – 23rd February 2024 Half Term

w/b 24th February 2024 Clubs restart

27th & 28th February 2024 Reception Hearing, vision, height and weight 
check

Thursday 7th March 2024 World Book Day

Monday 11th – Friday 15th March 
2024

Science Week

Friday 15th March 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and play 

Friday 15th March 2024 Comic Relief/Red Nose Day – Wear red to school

Friday 22nd March 2024 Curriculum enrichment day 22nd Friday

Friday 29th March 2024 Bank Holiday – No school 

Monday 1st April – Friday 12th

April 2014
Easter Break 

Monday 15th April 2024 Pupils Return to School





Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



The next Non-Uniform day is on Friday 16th 
February 2024 



 

This week in Reception we have been busy as always! In Literacy we have 
been looking at the story of Zog by Julia Donaldson. We have been trying 
our best to help Zog to be the best dragon he possibly can be and writing 
him an advice leaflet. We have been trying to hear all our sounds in the 
words as well as expand our vocabulary by learning new words and using 
them in our writing. We are using our phonics knowledge more and 
more in our writing and even having a go at writing independently.
In maths we have been looking at mass and capacity where we have been 
focussing on comparing amounts and seeing which has more and which 
has less. We have enjoyed exploring this practically using a range of 
different materials to help us.
Our focus for understanding of the world this week has been talking 
about our own special places and which places are special to other 
people. We enjoyed listening and learning about each other and talked 
about our own places with confidence.

Here are some pictures of what we have been up to this week!



In Maths, we have been learning about tens and ones. We discussed that 
one ten is equal to ten ones and that numbers from 11 to 19 are made up 
of one ten and extra ones. We have represented different numbers up to 
20, using part-whole models, ten frames, base 10 and rekenreks.

In Computing this week, we discussed the language used to give direction 
and the importance of being precise when giving direction. We enjoyed 
practicing giving our friends directions to follow as well as following 
instruction. We were able to apply our understanding of instructions and 
gave our bee-bots ‘forwards’ and backwards’ commands to follow a 
sequence by using the buttons on the bee-bots. We were able to compare 
the forward and backward movements, start a sequence from the same 
place and predict the outcome of a sequence. We enjoyed watching our 
bee-bots follow our instruction and move to each command.

This week, year 2 have been continuing to look at 
space where they focused on ‘The Space Race’. 
The Space race was a competition between the 
United States of America and the Soviet Union 
(who are now known as Russia). Both countries 
wanted to show that they were the most 
advanced and the best when it came to space 
flight. Year 2 then sequenced the events of the 
Space Race and placed each event on a timeline. 
Additionally, year 2 were asked to create a poster 
all about space for their homework last week. The 
teachers were very impressed with what was 
handed in. They could see a lot of thought and 
effort went into this activity where the children 
should be very proud of themselves.



Year 3 have been on an enchanting journey in English as they continue to write 
their narrative based on Julia Donaldson's "The Magic Paintbrush." The creativity 
and storytelling skills have been nothing short of magical! The class has 
thoroughly enjoyed retelling the story, demonstrating an impressive grasp of 
features of narrative writing. In maths, year 3 has been busy developing their 
multiplication and division skills. We have been tackling larger multiplication 
problems by partitioning the numbers. We are loving our ‘animals including 
humans’ topic in science, and this week they explored skeletons, distinguishing 
between vertebrates and invertebrates. The classroom buzzed with excitement as 
the students’ sorted animals into groups – we were amazed at just how much 
diversity is in the animal kingdom! In history, we have embarked on an exciting 
exploration of the Roman Empire, looking at what made the Roman Empire so 
powerful. Did you know that Roman soldiers had to be at least 5 foot 7 and could 
only be male?  In computing, our tech-savvy Year 3 students continued their 
exploration of coding with Scratch. They successfully created sequences of 
connected commands. They were able to get their sprites to move in at least three 
different ways. Totally amazing, and we were super proud of ourselves!
A quick reminder for all our Year 3 rockstars to log into TT Rockstars and take on 
the challenge. Sharpen those mental math skills and let the competition begin!

Another busy week has come and gone but the hard work of the pupils has never 
changed. Throughout our Maths lessons this week, we have been revising short 
formal methods of multiplication and have progressed onto division strategies: 
partitioning and short (also known as bus stop). The Man of Light, The Brightest 
Spark, The inextinguishable Flame... Nikola Tesla. Pupils have been continuing 
their work about biographical writing and the legend himself. We have been 
immersing ourselves with the reality of the importance of electricity in our 
everyday lives; those who have been completing the homework have explored 
the world without electricity. We have built up our understanding of biographies 
and the pupils are preparing to write their own next week.

T100 activity and applications: 

On Wednesday, Year Four had a visit from the Kinetika representatives who told 
the children about their project this year. After taking part in a practical activity, 
the pupils were then informed about how their child could apply to be a school 
representative for the project this year. Just in case they missed it, pupils have to 
write a short letter addressed to Mr Gowland  informing him why they would be 
interested in representing the school for the project this year!

informing him why they would be interested in representing the school for the project this year! 



This week, year 5 have been learning about Maya maths. We looked at how 
their number system used a base 20 and not the base 10 that we use today. This 
made their numbers more complicated to work with as the larger one would 
involve some mathematical calculations. In science, we have started to use our 
knowledge of forces to design a safe way to drop an egg, without it breaking. 
We have looked at how we can create parachutes that use air resistance, created 
our own designs and will be starting to build these over the next few weeks. Our 
musical talents were needed this week, as we tried to create some melodies 
using two chords on the glockenspiels.  We looked at the minor and major keys 
and how this impacted the type of music created. Our computing project 
continued this week, with a focus on warning signals. Using the micro:bits, we 
were able to create warning signs that flashed at different rates, created sounds 
to alert, and some of us even changed the look of the design. Our jungle 
adventure has continued, in English, as we have been writing our final sentence 

stacks before our independent writes next week.

This week Year 6 have enjoyed continuing their 
learning of their topics this term. In English we have 
been writing sentence stacks for our narrative based 
on ‘Paperman’. Each day we have focused on a 
different plot point and also worked on adding direct 
speech for the characters of this silent film. 
In art we have begun a new topic themed around 
space. Last week we started by looking at existing 
artwork and techniques and have since been testing 
these techniques by recreating an image 4 ways using 
a variety of materials, including pencils, watercolour, 
and oil pastels.
In science, we continued to explore the circulatory 
system and focused on the function of the heart. We 
tried to find our pulse and tried different ways of 
measuring our pulse, including using a toothpick 
placed in a marshmallow which we balanced on our 
wrist. The faster our heart would beat, the faster the 
toothpick would move.
We also had a SATs meeting to provide information 
for parents this week. A reminder that if you could 
not attend and would like information, the slides from 
the meeting will be available on Google Classroom.



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Caoimhe For having a positive attitude to her learning and always doing her best.

REC Dylan For always being an empathetic friend.

RES Zirwa For sharing with her friends. 

1GC Frankie-Lee For working so hard with her writing and making amazing choices.

1FK Roxxy For having a positive attitude towards her learning.

1BA Ema For her incredible effort in English lesson this week.

2BG Ollie W For creating a detailed piece of writing, using all the correct features.

2RS Alessio For working hard this week when adding 2-digit numbers.

2CH Sara For always displaying our core school values and being an outstanding role model. 

2RM Freddy For working really hard with his story writing this week. 

3VP Isaac P-E For having a positive attitude towards his peers and learning this week.

3ML Daisy-Mai For always using her initiative and focusing in all areas across the curriculum. 

3SG Aleksey For consistently demonstrating the school cooperative value of solidarity.

3SA Bella-Rose  O For her enthusiastic and committed attitude to her learning, especially in English and Maths.

4CP Finley T For understanding and following all expectations within school and constantly being a role-

model.

4NM Ronnie J For making continuous efforts to improve his times table knowledge and applying these to 

solve division calculations.

4JP Layton For making sustained improvement in his multiplication speed and accuracy.

5AB Pebbles For her enthusiasm in reading skills.

5TH Anna Improved consistency in her writing.

5MR Olivia For improving her spelling score and focusing really well in maths.

6LC Sienna C For developing great ideas for narrative writing.

6NB Abigail For her outstanding effort across the curriculum, notably in reading skill and writing.

6JM Sienna WC For exceptional effort across the curriculum, and especially in her writing.



All pupils at East Tilbury 
Primary have logins for Times 
Tables Rockstars and are able to 
log on at home to practice their 
times tables.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam 
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.
 
Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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